
My name is Paul Seaton and I reside in Homer, AK.  

Thank you for hearing the annual net metering bill which I support.  

However, I request Sec.2. 

be amended to clarify that it will apply to the community solar program that was passed 
during the last legislature.  

Subsection(f)(2)(A)seems to apply “on premises“ “licensed to the consumer” but then 
includes “at a location where an electric utility provides service,” 

The purpose of Community Solar was to allow participation by renters, or consumers who 
do not have good solar view.  

So please clarify that virtual net metering is allowed for participation in a Community Solar 
project which is not on the property where a “consumer” resides and receives their 
residential service.  

Thank you.  

Paul Seaton 

Homer, Alaska 

 

  



 

This is Paul Seaton, a resident of Homer Alaska representing myself. 

 

I previously emailed a comment on Section 2 of this net metering bill but wish to request a 
conceptual amendment to Sec.2 (2)(f)(2)(A), page2 line 31 - after "service;" add: 

"or a participant in a community solar project who is a consumer at a location where an 
electric utility provides the consumer's residential service." 

 

The intent is to clarify the language to coordinate with the bill from last year that enables 
virtual net metering from community solar projects.  Subsection (A) as currently in 34-
GH157/A could be read that net metering can only be applied to electricity on land where 
panels are physically located. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of this clarifying conceptual amendment and I do support 
HB164.   

Paul Seaton 

Homer, Alaska 99603 

 


